Antrim Board of Selectmen Minutes of the January 15, 1996 meeting

Selectmen present were: Tom Davis, Paula Clemente, Peter Moore and Business Manager Phil Dwight.

Martie Majoros and Tammy McClure representing Project L.I.F.T. were present as well as Ben Pratt, Jim Denisson, Jim Cruthers and Barbara Elia for the Antrim Water/Sewer Commission.

The Meeting opened at 7 P.M. and the representatives of Project L.I.F.T. presented their request for funding. The purpose of the project was discussed as well as the number of participants by Town etc.

At 7:30 the Water and Sewer Commissioners presented their proposal for funding of the "Sludge Removal Project" (see attached). After discussion it was agreed that the Selectmen would support the necessary warrant article requesting a 5 year borrowing with Antrim's cost shared equally between the water and sewer rate payers and the Town.

The minutes of the January 8th meeting were approved. A discussion ensued concerning Project L.I.F.T. and it was decided not to support their request for funding. Phil is to write them.

The following were signed:

- Yield Tax Warrant
- P.S.N.H. Pole License for new pole on Pleasant Street
- Letter to Jim Rymes thanking him for his generous gift.
- Letter re: T.A.N.'s

The 5 proposals for Design Services for the Gregg Lake Road Bridge were reviewed. After careful study they were ranked in the following order:

- 1.Bettigole, Andrew and Clark Inc. Concord, New Hampshire
- 2.Provan and Lorber, Inc. Littleton, New Hampshire
- 3.Storch Associates
 Manchester, New Hampshire
- 4. Hoyle, Tanner and Associates, Inc. Bedford, New Hampshire
- 5.Rist-Frost-Shumway Engineering Laconia, New Hampshire

Phil was authorized to negotiate a fee proposal with the top rated firm.

Paula presented, for information to the Selectmen, the rules of procedure adopted by the Park and Recreation Committee.

Paula agreed to try to attend the Janaury 17 Conval Selectmen's Advisory meeting.

The draft of the new Town stationary was approved.

The meeting adjourned at 9:15 P.M.

Respectfully submitted, Philip T. Dwight, Business Manager

Antrim Sewer Department 1996 Sludge Removal Project

Biolac Aeration System	\$	85,000.00		
Sludge Haulling	\$	15,000.00		
Lime	\$	2,500.00		
Backhoe Rental 23 days @ \$325.00	\$	7,500.00		
Header Material	\$	15,000.00		
Galvanized Posts & Cement	\$	1,200.00		
Pump Rental & Hose Rental		8,000.00		
Labor: 2 men 240 hours 1 man 240 hours (contract L	sabor) \$	4,300.00 3,600.00		
Plus Miscellaneous: Mixer Tank Rental Misc (include Safety Equip)		2,000.00 1,200.00 5,000.00		
Estimate Total Cost of Project:		150,000.00		
Bennington % of flow for last three years:				
1993 1994	23.53			

1994	23.45
1995	21.63
Average	22.87

Bennington participation 22.87% (3yr av flow)	\$ 34,300.00
1996 budget 50/50 Town and Sewer	\$ 18,000.00*
Borrow balance to be repaid 50/50 Town and Sewer	\$ 97,700.00
	\$150,000.00

* Sewer Dept. \$9000.00 = 2 men 480 hours @ \$7.00 plus Contracted Service.

We have been informed that a site plans for the locations designated for the disposal (land application) of sludge are required. Dennis McKenney has been contacted. We estimate the additional cost to be under \$5000.00.

	eq.
_	_
-	~
_	·
_	~
*	
	-
<u>.</u>	
	_
<u></u>	
	•
	_
	-
-	_
<u> </u>	<u> </u>
_	
-	•
_	ب
····	_
•	
_	
	<u> </u>
	_
	
<u> </u>	
_	
	·
-	<u> </u>
_	\cup